UXBRIDG HISTORICAL COMMISSION June 18, 2013 meeting

Received by Uxbridge Town Clerk

Present: J. Francis Cove, Shirley Maynard, Roy Henry and Mary Dolan

Absent: William Albin, Peter Emrick and Faye McCloskey

Secretary read the minutes of our May 21, 2013 meeting. Motion to accept by Roy Henry seconded by Shirley Maynard.

Roy Henry reported on the Civil War Meeting in .May.

Request from Ruth Bandstra of Uxbridge School System to once again bring 3rd and 4th grade students through the Farnum House. Approximately 120 students, will be involved requiring three dates. Ms Bandstra returned the Uxbridge Historical Commission form requesting use of the house with dates to be determined in the fall. Vote was taken and passed uanimously.

First Night Committee had secured permission to hold a Craft Fair at the Farnum House on May 27 (Memorial Day). Event had to be cancelled.

Discussion followed regarding water problem Albee residents are having, and on the State Blackstone Greenway project that is to follow the route of the old Grand Trunk Railroad never completed due to the sinking of the Titanic on April 15, 1912.

Our next meeting is July 16, 2013.

Motion to adjourn at 4:50 PM made by Roy Henry and seconded by Shirley Maynard.

Respectfully submitted